

## October 9, 2018

IN ATTENDANCE	TLDSB STAFF	REGRETS
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Katelyn Good</li> <li>● Sandi Martin</li> <li>● Allana Kennedy-Taverner</li> <li>● Tania Senne</li> <li>● Seth Martin</li> <li>● Shrey Patel</li> <li>● Susan Reese (Simcoe Muskoka District Health)</li> <li>● Nicole Whitticar</li> <li>● Jheniffe Gauthier</li> <li>● Luke LaRoque</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Jennifer Richter</li> <li>● Paul Goldring</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Mandy Dart</li> </ul>

AGENDA ITEM	DISCUSSION	ACTION ITEM
Welcome and Introductions (Katelyn Good)		
Review of Agenda (Sandi Martin)		
Review September Meeting Minutes (Sandi Martin)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Minutes are in the purple binder in the office, available for review</li> </ul>	
Principal's Update (Paul Goldring/Jen Richter)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Susan Reese is from South Muskoka Health Unit and is with us today                             <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Health Unit has initiatives that they can share with us with regards to the playground refresh, including grant funding. Most funding applications are closed now with new deadlines in July, August, &amp; September. She can help explore funding for greening and encouraging exploration to help with cognitive development</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Staff meeting today had our</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Sandi will give Susan's card to Mandy</li> <li>● Council looking to sell max 48 spots at \$25 per spot - Katelyn to head up sponsorship request</li> <li>● Luke will get Katelyn the contact information</li> </ul>

	<p>Indigenous consultant in talking about land acknowledgement and integrating the spirit of reconciliation into more than just a few mentions. Two elders will come in and start educating the kids around what the land acknowledgement is before starting to read it weekly and at special events (ie. concerts)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● October newsletter has gone home both in paper &amp; electronically</li> <li>● Facebook page is now up and running again, under Paul &amp; Jen's management</li> <li>● Lots of activity in the past month - running club, soccer</li> <li>● Terry Fox fundraising exceeded \$1,000 school goal</li> <li>● Student parliament has been elected, hoping that they will be very involved in planning activities</li> <li>● Recognition in last week's assembly for students exemplifying the character trait of the month</li> <li>● School photo day on October 19th</li> <li>● First Professional Development day on October 26th - focus from the school board is improving math scores. School Council will receive an agenda for the day</li> <li>● New this year is a yearbook - goes to press end of May, pick up end of June. Before March the cost will be \$20 (softcover) \$28 (hardcover). Paul would like help to get some sponsorships to subsidize true cost of \$24) to encourage take-up.</li> <li>● Have hired a Grade 6 LTO teacher to fill in for Mr. Bouchard, who is on leave for a while)</li> <li>● Jen pointed out artwork going up on the walls made by all students from last year</li> <li>● Looking to install a living wall - 2 floor-to-ceiling panels at a cost of \$1,200 for both. Would like some support from Council. (Luke also</li> </ul>	
--	--	--

	<p>knows someone in Washago who has offered to come in and do free workshops in planting local plants</p>	
<p>Financial Update (Nicole Whitticar)</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>No update. Still missing June 2018-Sept 2018 report</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Nicole will get that report and update next meeting</li> </ul>
<p>Bake Sales (Katelyn Good)</p>	<p>Proposed events &amp; Dates: Can we do these events well with the volunteers we have?</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>December 12th - Basketball tournament</li> <li>December (18, 19, 20?) - Holiday concert</li> <li>March 6th - Volleyball tournament</li> <li>May 1st - Badminton tournament</li> <li>TBD - Robotics tournament</li> </ul> <p>Volunteers needed:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>to bake</li> <li>to set up &amp; sell the day of the event</li> </ul>	<p>Basketball</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Baking - Luke, Nicole</li> <li>At table - Luke</li> </ul> <p>Holiday concert</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Baking - Seth &amp; Sandi, Nicole, Alanna has three people at least she can get to bake</li> <li>At table - Seth &amp; Sandi</li> </ul>
<p>Recipes in a Jar Campaign (Sandi Martin)</p>	<p>Key Dates:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Campaign lasting until the 19th</li> <li>Order submission deadline: October 26th</li> <li>Delivery: November 19th-26th (TBD)</li> <li>Prize: Ballots for every sale, draw for a \$25 Muskoka Bear Wear gift card (Katelyn sourced this, Sandi has it)</li> </ul> <p>Volunteers needed:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>To sort orders once they're delivered</li> <li>To hand out orders once they're sorted</li> <li>To tabulate &amp; create ballots and deliver to Mr. Goldring along with the total funds raised in time for the prize assembly</li> </ul> <p>Next Council Fundraiser:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Little Caesars Pizza Kits (January 14th-25th)</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Paul will send out the information via Facebook</li> <li>Nicole, Alanna, &amp; Tania will help sort orders once they're delivered</li> <li>Sandi can tabulate ballots</li> <li>Paul would also like to give a prize to the top-selling class</li> </ul>
<p>Volunteers Needed (Katelyn Good)</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Reading with kids in classrooms</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Any volunteers can pop in to talk to Jen or Paul to get started</li> </ul>
<p>Bathroom Quotes</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Inspirational quotes in the bathroom</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Katelyn will check with facilities to see what's</li> </ul>

(Katelyn Good)		possible
Playground Plans (Katelyn Good)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Need to figure out how to get student and community input on playground design</li> <li>• Katelyn and Mandy have been doing a lot of research into accessible design</li> <li>• Katelyn would like to come up with three full plans that have student &amp; community input in time for January grant deadlines</li> <li>• Paul is waiting on the results from the board re his request to move the kinder playground. Board should be paying for part of the new playground, but equipment will need to be paid for through council, grants, fundraising, etc.</li> <li>• Will need plans for both playgrounds</li> <li>• Jen suggests seeking funding through Aviva</li> <li>• Susan reminds us that funding that she can help with will be specific to the purpose (ie. to provide shade, but not equipment)</li> <li>• Jen suggests a wall of input at the holiday concert where parents can vote</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Jen will get student input by early November</li> <li>• Mandy &amp; Katelyn will collect community input and approach companies to develop plans</li> <li>• Luke will develop boards &amp; communication in time for Holiday concert to solicit parent input</li> <li>• Katelyn would like to have a final plan ready for grant applications by early January</li> </ul>
Add a fourth fundraiser (Katelyn Good)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Don's Bakery has approached Katelyn to run a fundraiser for this school year</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• We'll add them to the consideration for next year's fundraisers.</li> </ul>
Next Council Meeting Dates:	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Tuesdays at 6PM</li> <li>• November 13, December 11, January 15, February 12, March 19, April 9, May 14, June 18</li> </ul>	